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14. NOTICES OF MOTION

I, Councillor Marcus Pearl, give notice that I intend to move the Motion outlined below at the 
Ordinary Meeting of Council on 21 July 2021:  

That Council: - 

1. Advocates formally to the Victorian Government to release the amended Domain Precinct 
Development Plan by Cross Yarra Partnership as soon as possible for community 
consultation on the updated design of Albert Road and Albert Road Reserve. Noting that 
consultation on the amended Development Plan for the Domain Precinct is the key 
opportunity for the community to provide feedback on the design.

2. Requests Council officers to work with Rail Projects Victoria and Cross Yarra Partnership to 
retain 50 x 2P on-street parking spaces on Albert Road in the legacy design for ANZAC 
Station, to meet the needs of the current and future residents and visitors and without 
compromising the expanded Albert Road Reserve or safety for pedestrians and bike riders.

Supporting Information 

The Draft Domain Precinct Development Plan was released for public consultation in 2017 by the 
builders of the Metro Tunnel Project, Cross Yarra Partnership (CYP) and Rail Projects Victoria 
(RPV).  

Council endorsed a formal submission to RPV and the CYP on 13 December 2017. Council 
identified car parking as a key element of the proposed design that Council officers would continue 
to work closely with RPV to resolve. 

The creation of ANZAC Station and the Albert Road Reserve will result in the removal of 
approximately 160 on-streetcar parking spaces in the precinct, primarily from Albert Road. 




